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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL

MONDAY 11th December 2006
HEADED ITEM No.    








       Development Department,










      County Hall,










     Town Centre,







Tallaght,    Dublin 24.
1st December, 2006.
TO: EACH MEMBER OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL
Re:
Proposed disposal of an area of land between 10 and 11 Moorefield Lawns, 
Clondalkin to Michael and Eileen Harris

An application was received from Messrs. Becker Tansey & Co., Solicitors, on behalf of Michael and Eileen Harris to formally incorporate an area of land between their property and 11 Moorefield Lawns for garden purposes only.  

In 1999 their site was extended by the incorporation of part of an open space between 10 and 11 Moorefield Lawns and South Dublin County Council erected boundary walls on the understanding that services may be accessed by the Council for maintenance purposes at any future date.  Mr. and Mrs. Harris now wish to regularise their land holding.

The Council’s Valuer has recommended the following terms as being fair and reasonable having regard to the fact that this land has been in the applicants’ possession since 1999:-
1.
On the basis of a leasehold disposal for garden purposes only.  The lessee to pay a 
Capital premium of €1,000 (one thousand euro).

2.
That the applicant shall be granted a lease in the above land for a term of 99 years at 
a nominal rent of €1 (one euro) per annum (if demanded) with rent reviews every 5 
years linked to changes in the Consumer Price Index.

3.
That the Council shall retain a wayleave to services that exist in the above land (if 
any).

4.
That the Lessee shall only use the above land for gardening purposes.

5.
That each party are responsible for their own professional fees.

Accordingly, I recommend that the Council dispose of its leasehold interest in the area of land between 10 and 11 Moorefield Lawns, Clondalkin as hatched in red on indicative Drawing No. LD 1187 to Michael and Eileen Harris in accordance with Section 211 of the Planning and Development Act, 2000 and subject to the provisions of Section 183 of the Local Government Act, 2001 subject to the above terms and conditions as recommended by the Council’s Valuer.

J. Horan

County Manager
